Graduate Faculty Executive Committee
Meeting Minutes – January 31, 2011
Present:
C. Benton; D. Bevivino; J. Curtis; T. Frenyea; M. Gonzalez; D. Langhans; D. Margine;


 E. McDowell-Loudan; P. McGinnis; C. Van Der Karr

Absent:
J. Alemzadeh; K. Sheets; J. Walkuski

Announcements

C. Van Der Karr welcomed the new members to the committee (Curtis, Gonzalez, Sheets).  With the retirement of Joe Governali the GFEC is looking for a member to step up as chair.  Van Der Karr had previous discussions with Cindy Benton asking if she would be interested in becoming chair.  

Van Der Karr mad a motion to elect Cindy Benton as chair; P. McGinnis seconded; passed unanimously.

Pam Schroeder will be taking minutes at GFEC meetings and will provide Cindy with administrative support 
NCATE Board of Examiners will be on campus March 5-9; they will be meeting with the chairs of the curriculum committees on March 7 to discuss the curriculum process.
New Business

Benton stated a proposal is coming thru from Childhood/Early Childhood, however there is hesitancy in forwarding until resources are identified.  Van Der Karr indicated that in some instances extensions for programs are requested.  The MST is undergoing a complete program revision that will hopefully go into affect fall 2012.  McGinnis stated they are also revising a program.  Everyone is encouraged to submit any changes soon in time for the catalog production.
A list of graduate coordinators for spring 2011 was distributed to the committee.  Benton stated there is a solid role between GFEC and graduate coordinators; the graduate coordinators can present to the GFEC if needed.

A Graduate Research Council is being considered.  Mark Prus has committed $1,000 in support of graduate research on campus.  The committee will need to define where we are going with it and what we need to do.  It was suggested to invite Amy Henderson-Harr to the next meeting to talk about the possibility of additional funding and scholarships that may be available.

What’s Happening in your program?
Curtis:  turning away students in the Community Health masters programs due to over-enrollment; five full-time faculty members; they are looking to fill two faculty lines.
McGinnis:  The department is down several people, and one member is chair from another department.  W. Hurley is overloaded teaching in other areas.  There is one search going on right now.  There are 15 people in the Thesis program, and a lot of student interest.
Bivivino:  The GA is being asked to do more; one professor left; had to hire another GA to cover labs; they are scrambling with office moves.
Langhans:  Health and Literacy programs are the most popular right now; adolescent educ. social studies is also popular; the Admissions office is moving toward Onbase in addition to an online application process.
Margine:  With the addition of graduate personnel now in the Registrar’s Office, they are changing processes to mirror undergraduate; they would like to eliminate paper registration; working with graduate coordinators to direct and advise students in the registration process; the office has assisted graduate students to help them register via myRedDragon.

Frenyea:  Working on developing a website and newsletter; they have had more inquiries this year; an information packet was sent to graduate students that included FAQ’s and registration information.
Gonzalez:  The department is down five faculty lines; they currently have 3 full-time faculty; they are doing the best they can with what they have.
McDowell-Loudan:  The department is down people for undergraduate classes, and it is difficult to offer seats for graduates.
Benton:   Asked how many graduate courses are being taught with an overload.  Adjuncts typically teach evening classes, and the graduate need is a challenge.
The meeting was adjourned at 10:15.  The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, February 28, 9-10:30 a.m. located in Old Main 127.

Respectfully submitted by

Pam Schroeder

